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From:
To: Peter Irwin
Cc:
Subject: RE: Webinar lecture for Hill"s Hill Far East in September
Date: 09 July 2012 15:25:23


Dear Peter, 


Thanks for your e-mail and providing available dates. 


September 13th would be better to fit into our current webinar schedules, and I feel very sorry that
we have to ask you to give the lecture on late evening which will be the best time for veterinarians
in Far East region, basing on our survey result.  If we do webinar on daytime we only can get a
very few participation. 


Your lecture at webinar will be translated in Chinese simultaneously, and most of all vets would like
to have a hard copy of lecture notes as well. We only give out a PDF version of lecture notes(with
Chinese translation) after speaker's permission. No video is just good because most participating
veterinarians do not have high speed internet for video on webinar. 


So just confirm with you on these: 


1. Webinar date and time: September 13th, 21:00-22:00 Singapore time 
2. Topic: Liver diseases in dogs and cats (or you name a proper name for it) 
3. PPT presentation submission for translation: before September 1st 


By the way, Vet Education will help conduct a speaker training online with you for around 15 min
before webinar day if you need. 


Please also let us know how to process your payment for the webinar. Any other question just let
me know. 


Warm Regards


 


From:        "Peter Irwin" <P.Irwin@murdoch.edu.au> 
To:          
Cc:          
Date:        07/07/2012 05:56 PM 
Subject:        RE: Webinar lecture for Hill's Hill Far East in September 


Dear  
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My apologies for the delay in reply. 
  
Either Thursday 13th or 20th September would suit me.  13.00-14.30 is much more convenient for me, but I
can do 22.00-22.30 if you insist. 
  
Please let me know what is required.  I presume you would like me to provide a PowerPoint presentation.
 For this subject I do not have any videos (which make things harder). 
  
Regards 
  
Peter 
  
  
  
  
From:  
Sent: Friday, 15 June 2012 10:42 AM
To: Peter Irwin
Cc: 
Subject: RE: Webinar lecture for Hill's Hill Far East in September 
  
Dear Peter, 


Thank you for your quick reply to my e-mail. 


The liver diseases topic is very good, we have not done on liver diseases yet. we usually try to use
a Thursday evening, however please feel free to choose a day which will be convenience for you in
September. Once you have chosen it I will start planning for it.   


Is this be a private consultation or as part of Hill's MOU with Murdoch? I think is in best
situation in answering this question. 


Thanks and Regards


--------------------------------- 


From:        "Peter Irwin" <P.Irwin@murdoch.edu.au> 
To:          
Cc:          
Date:        06/14/2012 10:54 PM 
Subject:        RE: Webinar lecture for Hill's Hill Far East in September
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Dear  
 
It was very good to hear from you.  I am still interested and should be available (depending on the date) to
provide a webinar for you.  Do you have a topic that you would like me to speak about or may I choose my
own?  Liver disease and its treatment, including dietary management, would be good, for example. 
 
Despite our best intentions, neither  or I have progressed the MOU or renewed the contract
between Hills and Murdoch University.  We are keen to resurrect this relationship which has lapsed of late,
and I will need to go back to my notes after the meeting with  last year to remind myself of
‘where we are at’ with this.  Would you intend this webinar to be part of that arrangement or as a private
consultancy? 
 
With warm regards – and  too, 
 
Peter 
 
 
From:  
Sent: Monday, 11 June 2012 10:52 AM
To: Peter Irwin
Cc: 
Subject: Webinar lecture for Hill's Hill Far East in September 
 
Dear Peter, 


How are you? I would like to send you kind reminder of Hill's inviting you to speak for us on
webiner in September. If you know that you can set the time for it please let me know so I can plan
in early. 


We normal have webinars in Singapore time 21:00-22:30 which might be same time in Perth. If
this time is not convenient another alternative is 13:00-14:30. 


Thanks and Regards


--------------------------------- 
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From:
To: Peter Irwin
Subject: Re: Speaking for Hill"s Far East, webinar date, time,topic
Date: 09 February 2012 14:13:49


Dear Peter, 


I am sorry for misreading your e-mail. 


Sept and Oct would be fine, and we have schedule 2 webinars on Sept 13 and Oct 18. You may
just select a date which is 1 or 2 weeks from these dates. 


Thanks and Regards


--------------------------------- 


From:        "Peter Irwin" <P.Irwin@murdoch.edu.au> 
To:          
Date:        02/09/2012 02:01 PM 
Subject:        Re: Speaking for Hill's Far East, webinar date, time,topic 


Hi . My last email said "after" August, so September or October would be
best with me!


Kind regards, 
Peter Irwin 
(Sent from Peter's iPhone) 


On 09/02/2012, at 13:56,  wrote:


Dear Peter, 


Thanks for your quickly reply, and I understand your situation. We are looking forward to hear your
topic and confirming date in August once you have an idea of them. Kindly remind that we have
another webinar on August 26, so we hope yours will be another date, maybe in early August. 


Thanks and Regards
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From:        "Peter Irwin" <P.Irwin@murdoch.edu.au> 
To:          
Cc:          
Date:        02/09/2012 09:45 AM 
Subject:        RE: Speaking for Hill's Far East, webinar date, time,topic 


Dear  
 
Thank you very much for the invitation to give a webinar.  I am very interested and would like to help with
this (as part of an ongoing collaboration between Hills and Murdoch) but I just can’t do it until after August
I’m afraid.  I am currently on academic study leave (sabbatical) and working on completing my book, with a
submission deadline in August.  I am not accepting any other duties until that is done, I hope you understand.


 
I will think about the topics however – I think case-based presentations are the best for this type of thing, and
ties in nutritional management nicely. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Peter 
 
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, 7 February 2012 6:34 PM
To: Peter Irwin
Cc: 
Subject: Speaking for Hill's Far East, webinar date, time,topic 
 
Dear Peter, 


We would like to invite you to give a webinar for Hill's Far East on GI medicine in 2012, and I
would like to ask your time availability in July and topics you would like to present. The time  we
suggest be Singapore time 13:30-15:00 (1 hour lecturing and 20-30 A and Q). If your topics are
some what Hill's i/d, w/d or z/d (or d/d) related we will be grateful. 


If you can let us know your suitable date, time, and topic as soon as you can at your convenience, I
can put them into our webinar schedules for Far East markets. 


Thanks and Regards
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From: Ellaine Hislop
To: Ian Robertson
Subject: Hill"s Annual Report
Date: 27 February 2014 12:07:16
Attachments: Rep Hill"s Ann 2013.pdf


image001.jpg


Hi Ian
 
Please find attached Hill’s 2013 Annual Report for your review, comment, approval. 
 
Thanks.
 
Ellaine Hislop
Executive Officer
Murdoch University Veterinary Trust
( +61 8 9360 2699 | Mobile +61 (0)421 155 612 |


8  e.hislop@murdoch.edu.au | * South St, Murdoch, WA 6150 |


 
CT Scanner Signature
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Introduction 



 



Since 2009, Hill’s Pet Nutrition Australia and Murdoch University have mutually benefited from a multi-



project funding partnership. The first contact ran from 2009 until 2012.  The current contract will run 



from January 2013 until December 2015.   



 



The first agreement concentrated on the following areas: 



 



• Hill’s Pet Nutrition Mobility & Rehabilitation Service 



• Feeding program, with nutritional recommendations 



• Veterinary Professional Life (VPL) involvement 



• Continuing Education programs 



• Special Projects Program 



 



The current contract focusses on supporting the following areas: 



  



• Hill’s Product and Promotion in Hospital 



• Engagement with the Veterinary Profession 



• Engagement with Students  



 



This multi-project partnership is managed centrally by the Executive Officer of the Murdoch University 



Veterinary Trust with a Hill’s Technical Service Veterinarian providing a central point of contact with Hill’s 



Pet Nutrition.  The Hill’s WA Representative has also attended many of the Hill’s supported events at the 



College, and provided a greater presence and awareness of Hill’s and their products.   



 



The College of Veterinary Medicine continues to value their partnership with Hill’s Pet Nutrition, and are 



pleased that this relationship continues to grow stronger as the University, School and College evolve.   



 



 



Professor Ian Robertson 



Principal, College of Veterinary Medicine 



Telephone:    08 9360 2459 



E-mail: I.Robertson@murdoch.edu.au 



 



Ms Ellaine Hislop  



Executive Officer, Murdoch University Veterinary Trust 



Telephone:       08 9360 2699  



E-mail:             E.Hislop@murdoch.edu.au 











 



 



 



2013 Overview 



 



Areas of Support 



Our partnership focusses on the following areas of support: 



• Product and Promotion in Hospital 



o Hospital feeding program  



• In-kind contribution 



o Availability and promotion of the Sponsor’s product 



 



• Engagement with Veterinary Profession 



o Co- Sponsorship of the Murdoch Online Veterinary Education  (MOVE) 



o Sole Sponsorship of Club Medicine  



� 3 Sessions 



o Sole Sponsorship of Perth Surgery Series  



� 4 Sessions 



 



• Engagement with Students 



o Co- Sponsorship of Veterinary Professional Life (VPL 1-5) 



o Opportunities for Hill’s Pet Nutrition Education for Students  



o Student Programs, Projects and Events 



� Murdoch Veterinary Students’ Association 



� Clinic Coats Ceremony 



� Client Simulation Classes 



� 5th Year Badge Ceremony 



 



 



  











 



 



 



Hill’s Product and Promotion in Hospital 



Hill’s product and promotion covered the following areas: 



 



o In-kind Contribution for Hospital Feeding Program 



o Availability and Promotion of the Sponsor’s Product 



 



Students are frequently given information about pet nutrition products, including Hill’s Pet Nutrition, 



during their time in the hospital.  This instruction commences with 4th Year students and the information 



is reinforced in 5th Year.  Students are instructed in areas such as how to calculate feeding ratios for 



patients and are encouraged to be hands-on in this area while under supervision. This topic is regularly 



examined in OSCI’s which has served to further reinforce this valuable skill.   



 



Signage is placed throughout the hospital and in the feeding room promoting Hill’s support of the feeding 



program to hospital staff.  The process of ordering hospital feed is currently well coordinated by hospital 



staff.  They report that in 2013, 100% of the hospital feeding program was funded by the in-kind 



contribution by Hill’s.   



    



Where appropriate, patients are discharged with a nutritional recommendation.  For instance in General 



Practice, all GP clients who have had a procedure or surgery are discharged with a letter recommending a 



complete and balanced diet.   



 



Unfortunately due to an internal IT upgrade of the computer system in 2013, the nutritional 



recommendation template that includes a reference to a relevant Hill’s product has not been able to be 



used for some time.  Details on the number of discharge letters used with the nutritional 



recommendation in 2013 are not available.  Fixing this issue is a high priority with hospital staff and 



management, and we will have a more complete overview of this for Hill’s in 2014.    



 



While the template was not available for use by clinicians, staff members in several departments have 



advised that they continue to recommend a Hill’s specific dietary recommendation on discharge letters.  



For example: 



• MPEC / ICU – approximately 50% of all discharge letters recommended a Hill’s specific diet 



• GP – almost all discharge letters recommended a Hill’s specific diet 



• Orthopedic – almost all discharge letters recommended a Hill’s specific diet 



 



Hill’s has more than the agreed upon 50% of product display space in the hospital waiting room on a continued 



basis.  
 



  











 



 



 



Hospital Feeding Room 



 
 



 



 



Referral Reception  



 
 



 



 



 



  











 



 



 



Engagement with Veterinary Profession 



 



Hill’s engagement with the veterinary profession covered the following areas: 



 



o Co- Sponsorship of MOVE 



o Sole Sponsorship of Club Medicine – 3 Sessions 



o Sole Sponsorship of Perth Surgery Series – 3 Sessions 



o Sole Sponsorship of DermClub – 1 Session 



 



Hill’s support of the Murdoch Online Veterinary Education ( MOVE) continued throughout 2013 and 



included a Hill’s representative presenting at the September session.  Involvement in the continuing 



education program also included sole sponsorship of three Club Medicine events, three Perth Surgery 



Series events and one DermClub event.   



 



The following acknowledgements and benefits were provided for this program: 



 



• Verbal acknowledgement at each presentation or session 



• Hill’s logo displayed on screen during each MOVE presentation  



• Hill’s logo displayed on promotional materials distributed for the programs including 



registration flyers and lecture notes 



• Hill’s logo displayed on course materials distributed for presentations 



• Inclusion of Hill’s sales representatives on the email distribution list for each online MOVE 



session 



• Hill’s representative presented one MOVE presentation 



• Access in person to veterinarians interested in small animal medicine 



• Opportunity for Hill’s representative to network with attendees prior to lectures 



• Opportunity to provide promotional material to attendees 



• Opportunity to do a short welcoming presentation at the beginning of lectures 



• A copy of the presentation notes  



• Acknowledgement on Sponsor page of Continuing Education website 



 



Approximately 90 registrations were received for each session of MOVE.  An average of 40% of the 



registrations logged in live each session.  The remainder of the registrations either viewed the session 



live with colleagues under one log-in ID, or viewed the session at a later date.  



 



 



 



  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 











 



 



 



 











 



 



 



Hill’s provided support for the following events with these attendance rates:  



 



Perth Surgery Series 



• March 2013 – 25 attendees 



• May 2013 – 26 attendees 



• August 2013 – 17 attendees 



 



 











 



 



 



Club Medicine 



• May 2013 – 29 attendees 



• August 2013 – 35 attendees 



• October 2013 – 21 attendees 



 



 
 



 











 



 



 



Dermclub 



• May 2013 – 48 attendees 



 



 



 











 



 



 



Engagement with Students 



 



Hill’s engagement with students increased with the introduction of a new contract last year and covered 



the following areas: 



 



o Co- Sponsorship of Veterinary Professional Life  



o Opportunities for Hill’s Pet Nutrition Education for Students  



o Student Programs, Projects and Events 



� Murdoch Veterinary Students’ Association 



� Clinic Coats Ceremony 



� Client Simulation Classes 



� 5th Year Badge Ceremony 



 



Veterinary Professional Life 



Veterinary Professional Life activities and exercises are integrated through all five years of the curricula 



and in a variety of courses, preparing students for the non-technical aspects of their role as 



veterinarians.   



 



In 2013 Hill’s supported 1st Year students at VPL1 Orientation Day by funding branded t-shirts for each 



student and refreshments during the day.  A Hill’s representative also addressed the students during the 



information lectures.  2nd Year students attended VPL2 Camp in April.  Hill’s supported quiz night prizes 



and a Hill’s representative attended the camp.  3rd Year students coordinated and attended the VPL3 



Conference in May at which Hill’s was the major sponsor.  A Hill’s representative addressed the students 



during the formalities of the conference.  For the first time, Hill’s also supported the VPL4 lecture series 



by addressing the students as part of the lectures regarding communication and provided a much 



appreciated working lunch for students. 



 



VPL3 Conference Flyer 



 











 



 



 



VPL3 Conference Proceedings Cover 



 
 



VPL3 Conference students 



 
 











 



 



 



Education for Students 



In 2013, Hill’s in conjunction with the Hill’s Student Reps, organised the following education sessions for 



undergraduate students: 



 



o April 2013 – Lunch and Learn on feline lower urinary tract disease presented by Katy 



Williams 



o August 2013 – Afternoon tea and talk on working dog nutrition presented by Dr Maureen 



Revington 



 



Student Programs, Projects and Events 



Within the current agreement, Hill’s involvement in certain student programs, projects and events has 



been clarified within the contract rather than liaising regarding events as they occur year to year.   



 



Hill’s has committed to be major sponsor of the Murdoch Veterinary Students’ Association (MVSA) 



for the three years of the contract.  This initiative will enable the rejuvenation of the MVSA and support 



the student body through providing funding to Special Interest Groups (SIG’s). 



 



The MVSA reports that they consider 2013 a year of change for their organisation, in large part due to 



the generous support of Hill’s.  This support has been instrumental in funding the Student Interest 



Groups (SIGs) and the growth in number of SIGs to eleven.  Each SIG has its own area of interest 



(Surgery, Business, Cattle, Horses, Cats, Welfare, Travel, Pigs, Wildlife, Exotics, and Public Health), and a 



board that manages events and funding etc.  The number of SIGs has doubled over the past three years 



and this has provided numerous valuable opportunities for students to learn outside of the classroom.  



MVSA membership has also increased dramatically along with member confidence in organisation.  All 



financial support received from Hill’s for the MVSA went directly to students in the form of events or 



subsidised items.     



 



Murdoch University Wildlife Association (MUWA) Event Promotion 



 



 



  











 



 



 



The Clinic Coats Ceremony is an event held to celebrate the 3rd Year students receiving their blue clinic 



coat prior to beginning practical clinical work within the hospital.  Hill’s supports this event by in-kind 



funding of the catering of the event.  Currently Hill’s also has an arrangement with the AVA to co-sponsor 



the clinic coats for students.   



 



Clinic Coats Ceremony Program Cover 



 
 



 



Clinic Coats Ceremony – Coats on during ceremony 



 











 



 



 



Clinic Coats Ceremony – Class photo following ceremony 



 
 



 



Client Simulation Classes are held each year with the support of Hill’s Pet Nutrition.  Four small animal cases 



were used for the simulation classes with the object of combining communication skills with diagnostic 



pathology; connecting with a client, taking a history, making and explaining a diagnosis without using jargon.  



Questions on diet are also included in the history taking process, and clients were provided with specific 



information about diet.  Two cases were reasonably straight forward and were used at the beginning of the 



classes, then two others involved either ‘breaking bad news’ or dealing with a challenging client. All cases 



included negotiating costs, justifying tests, and expressing empathy. Client scripts incorporated many practical 



points, (e.g. legal age is 18; pensioner needs; variable human-animal bonds, different client personalities, etc).   



 



This year the facilitator of these classes liaised with a Hill’s representative to ensure the discussions 



included a nutritional perspective, had reference to the WSAVA nutritional guidelines, and also 



highlighted the importance of building rapport in the client education aspect. 



 



The 5th Year Badge Ceremony was held in February 2013.  This event celebrates the transition of 



students into their Veterinarian in Training year.  Hill’s supports this event by funding catering and 



badges.  Last year a Hill’s representative attended to participate in the ceremony by presenting badges, 



and talking to students during the luncheon.    



 



Additional support has included the supply of a number of anatomy books for presentation to students 



with the highest score in our Veterinary Anatomy Dissection project, supply of product for a free raffle 



prize at the Perth Royal Show, and support of lunch and giveaways for Veterinary Nurse Day. 



 



  











 



 



 



Veterinary Anatomy Dissection Project presentation 



 
 



Royal Show Raffle Flyer  



 
 



 



  











 



 



 



Veterinary Nurse Day 



 
 



 
 



 



 




















